
YESIM NAZLAR:

Start the recording and I will go ahead with the roll call, good morning, good afternoon, and good evening to everyone. Welcome to the AFRALO hot topics working group call taking place on Monday 11th June 2018 at 16:00 UTC. On our English channel we have Dave Kissoondoyal, Tijani Ben Jemaa, Abdulkarim Oloyede, Yusif Amadu, and Vernatius Ezeama. We don't have anyone listed on the French channel for now and we haven't received any apologies for today's call. From staff we have Silvia Vivanco, Evin Erdogan, and myself Yesim Nazlar. Our French interpreters for today's call are Isabelle and Jacques. Before we start I would like to remind everyone to state your names before speaking, not only for the transcription, but also for the interpretation purposes as well please, and please don't forget to use star 6 to mute your lines, and star 7 to unmute, if you are connected to the phone bridge. Now I would like to leave the floor back to you Dave. Thank you very much.

DAVE KISSOONDOYAL:

OK, thank you very much, thank you friends, thank you staff, and thank you interpreters for attending this call. OK, I go to the second item of the agenda which is the implementation plan. OK following the last meeting that we had, the three co-chairs, myself, Danielle, and Abdulkarim, were requested to come up with a draft implementation plan, which we have done. First, we split the 9 action items into 3 groups, group A, group B, and group C. I dealt with the first group, Danielle the second group, and Abdulkarim for the third group. Unfortunately Danielle is not on the call, but OK, I discuss on these first, the two first groups and then Abdulkarim can talk about the third group

Note: The following is the output resulting from transcribing an audio file into a word/text document. Although the transcription is largely accurate, in some cases may be incomplete or inaccurate due to inaudible passages and grammatical corrections. It is posted as an aid to the original audio file, but should not be treated as an authoritative record.

while we are talking about the implementation plan. Let me go directly to the implementation plan. OK, we the implementation plan follows the following sequence, definition planning implementation, and the the management [inaudible] evaluation. If we can just follow, I sent the plan by email to all the members, so if you can just follow I am going to go very briefly and then on the third item of the agenda we are going to discuss thoroughly if you have any feedback, any suggestions, any additions to make, or anything that you to include on the plan. OK, so very briefly the 9 items, [inaudible] hot topic items, promoting the DNSSEC, the implementation in Africa TLD registries, new gTLDs, and user [inaudible], new gTLD subsequent procedure, GDPR, RDS, ICANN accountability and transparency, diversity and participation at ICANN, internet governance activities and issues, and the last one is capacity building RNS and [inaudible] to Africa. So, as I mentioned at the [inaudible] we follow the planning, and then the... we on the planning definition, we just gave the rationale why we want, we need to have an implementation plan for the specific items. For example, most of the first specific item, the implementation plan for the DNS, promotion DNSSEC implementation in Africa TLD, we started by saying that we need to promote DNSSEC and raise RNS among our frequent ALS about the importance of DNSSEC implementation in their ccTLD registries. We have to coordinate with ICANN and if [inaudible] organizing the DNS sections for AFRALO ALSes, AFRALO to work with [inaudible], ICANN the stakeholder engagement for Africa, to continue the [inaudible] campaigns on DNS deployment and contributing to showcase current deployment and organizing the specific training for the ccTLDs and IT managers. AFRALO to participate actively in DNSSEC roadshows, AFRALO to contact the DNS adoption [inaudible], and the ICANN

DNSSEC team. AFRALO to work with AfriNIC concerning [inaudible] on DNSSEC training and adoption. Then we need to conduct [inaudible] webinars to AFRALO members to get inside, into the DNSSEC. I think this item conducted on the webinars is going to focus on each of the 9 items, so I am not going to repeat, when we go to this implementation plan for the specific item, OK, the last item has to be the periodic webinars to AFRALO members. The second items is new gTLD [inaudible] names. For this, we decided that OK, we have to invite AFRALO members to join the new gTLD subsequent procedures sub team track 5, which is on geographic names as a top level. Then as I say, that periodic webinars for AFRALO members to get insight into new gTLDs and geographic names. The third item is new gTLD subsequent procedure, OK, we have invite AFRALO members to join new gTLD subsequent procedure PDP working group, and conduct webinars as well. The third item which is for the GDPR, OK, for this also we need to organize webinar and for this... it's a matter of urgency, we say we need to do it in the first two weeks of the meeting and invite key persons who have been on drafting in the ICANN [inaudible] compliance, to make it presentation followed by questions and answers section. Then, we are going to have an evaluation at the end of the webinar. For the RDS and WHOIS, initially from the AFRALO hot topics [inaudible] action items were to promote RDS and to coordinate with ICANN and the DNSSEC, and to request members to join the working group, but the working group... we have to discuss with the working group the implementation of the hot topic and come up with possible recommendations to guide the co-chairs on, because the working group, what we have... learnt is that the working group has been suspended. So, we need to contact the working group members and discuss with them how we are going to

implement this hot topic item. Concerning ICANN's accountability and transparency, we... decided that we need to have meetings and webinars, chaired by the experts from the working groups CCWG working group. We also suggested that [inaudible] with talk and introduce the [inaudible] accountability and transparency review team, who is also reporting the status of the accountability and transparency process. As usual, after the webinar we are going to have a [inaudible] from to have members feedback. OK, I am going to leave the floor to Abdulkarim, he is going to... because he wrote on the diversity and participation at ICANN in terms of governance activities and capacity building, so Abdulkarim, the floor is yours, if you can very briefly explain the implementation plan concerning the three, the last hot topic item. Abdulkarim? Hello?

ABDULKARIM OLOYEDE: [inaudible], I think where I am is quite busy at the moment, I would suggest that you continue, because I am not sure if... actually on the road.

DAVE KISSOONDOYAL: OK, nevermind.

ABDULKARIM OLOYEDE: It's OK, fine.

DAVE KISSOONDOYAL:

Yeah. To promote the diversity and participation at ICANN, the implementation plan is as follows, to conduct a gender diversity assessment of the English [inaudible] AFRALO members, coordinate with ICANN and regional leaders ways to enhance engagement from African region. We need to ask ICANN to come up with a strong statement, aiming to reach, for example, gender parity at board membership level. Parity means OK, equal number of male and female of members at the board level, we need to ask ICANN to take this commitment and to come up with a strong statement. The statement could be that OK, the ICANN board is aiming to reach gender parity at board membership level by the level 2030, for example. We also mentioned that OK, all meetings of the AC and SO's will be done in all languages, and we need to write to the chair of the NomCom requesting all meetings of the NomCom to be done in all languages. Not exclusively in English, as it is the case now. We need to have, this need for interpreters to be able to, in the meetings, to do translation. We need to make a similar request, not only the chair of the NomCom, but the chairs of other ACs and SOs, to have all meetings to be organized in all languages. Concerning internet governance activities and issues, so the implementation is to have AFRALO represented in internet governance forum at different levels. Capacity building in form of webinars, support for report participation at ITF promoting materials in different languages. Support for ASIG and we need to get ICANNs commitment to support more participation in ITF and support AFRALO participation. Then, we need to organize an online applicant ITF with a support of AFRALO and ICANN. The last hot topic item, the implementation plan is about the capacity building RNS and outreach. Here, we comment [inaudible] the good work being done by the capacity building working

group, chaired by Tijani Ben Jemaa who is a member of this working group as well. So, we need to work together with this, our working group and the capacity building working group to create synergy's and to disseminate the webinars and training programs that are currently being done by the capacity building working group and encourage extensive participation from Africa region. We need to coordinate with ICANN staff to have all ICANN materials translated to more languages including English, French, Portuguese, Swahili, etc. We need to coordinate with ICANN staff to have training materials related to capacity building in both audio and video, as well as in different languages, including English, French, Portuguese, and Swahili. If we don't have any training materials video, like Youtube, we need to ask ICANN marketing to have this training on audio and video as well. Coordinate engagement with more universities in Africa to [inaudible] material from ICANN, encourage members to use ICANN learn by organizing RNS needs and distribute ICANN materials to ALS for capacity building in all languages. So [inaudible] at ICANN level for the request of more fellowships to Africans especially for the next gen program. Create a sub group capacity building and outreach to include all hot topic items for capacity building and outreach are required, instead of having individual webinars etc, we can create a single capacity building outreach sub working group and this working group will work together with the capacity building working group of Tijani Ben Jemaa to create synergy so that we can work on all ICANN concerning the hot topics, the AFRALO hot topics. Set up mechanisms to use local media, community, for example, [inaudible] maybe on mobile phones, to increase RNS and reach out to communities with very limited internet access, and establish ICANN [inaudible] in Africa. Implement ICANN [inaudible] to

create RNS about ICANN in Africa. After this implementation plan, we need to do monitoring and evaluation, because once the plan is implemented we have to make sure that [inaudible] follow up, we have to ensure that people do get the training, do get the capacity building, and then so we need to do monitoring and evaluation of the implementation plan, and then we also discussed that there are outreach and engagement activities, which can be held in Africa, for example, the following events are occurring in Africa and there is opportunity for outreach activities for AFRALO. We have the West African ITF, the Central Africa ITF, the West African Com, which will be held between 10th and 11th July 2018 in Dakar, Senegal. We are going to have the [inaudible] between the 18th and 20th July, in [inaudible]. We are going to have the ITU Telecom World 2018 between the 10th and the 13th September in [inaudible] South Africa. We are going to have the Africa Com 2018 between the 13th and 18th November. [inaudible] and we are going to have the AfrinIC 29 meeting between the 25th and 30th November in [inaudible]. Concerning the ICANN resources required, we discussed [inaudible] and then we find out that OK, we are going to have... need the involvement from ICANN for the smooth implementation of this plan, we need to have ICANN budget and staff, and we need to have translation and training materials in English, French, Portuguese, and Swahili. Then we need to have training materials, both audio and video in different languages.

YESIM NAZLAR:

Dave.

DAVE KISSOONDOYAL: Yes.

YESIM NAZLAR: If I may. Apologies for interrupting, this is Yesim. I think you need to slow down a bit, I think it's a bit... your speech is a bit too much for our interpreters. Thank you.

DAVE KISSOONDOYAL: OK, I am sorry for that. OK, I am going to take it... for the ICANN resources required we need to have involvement from ICANN for the smooth implementation of this plan. We need to have ICANN budget and staffing, we need to have translation and printing of ICANN materials, both in English, French, Portuguese, and Swahili. We need to have training materials comprising of both audio and video in different languages. We need to make invitation of speakers and experts on respective AFRALO topics, from resource person from ICANN. We need to have collaboration between AFRALO hot topics working group co-chairs and capacity building working group, chaired by Tijani Ben Jemaa, and we need to have call management and organizing of webinars with staff involvement, and we need to have staff set up our calendar activities for the members of AFRALO to participate in the respective webinars. Finally, you will see on the implementation plan, on the 9th page, there's a timeline for webinar, we are going to discuss and then put dates with the help of staff, when these webinars can be done. Finally with the help of all members, we are going to evaluate, to design the evaluation form. So, this is in all that to be discussed and drafted, like I say, it is a draft of this implementation plan is a draft, and then we

are going to improve after thorough discussion with all the members of the working group, and finally come up with the final plan that we are going to implement concerning the AFRALO hot topics. Thank you. I hope that I did not go beyond... I think I took 20 minutes instead of 15 minutes, but the next item which will be the implementation plan discussion with all the members, so I'll leave the floor open now for discussion if any members have... I can see that Tijani Ben Jemaa has raised his hand, so Tijani, you have the floor now.

TIJANI BEN JEMAA: Thank you Dave, do you hear me?

DAVE KISSOONDOYAL: Yeah, clearly.

TIJANI BEN JEMAA: Thank you very much, Tijani speaking. I have a lot of remarks but I will limit myself to two of them. The first is about diversity, I think that we don't have to recreate the wheel, at the ICANN level as you know after the transition there is an accountability enhancement or improvement process that is done through the CCWG accountability and one of the 9 sub groups of the work stream 2 is about diversity, and I think that we don't have to really do all the work, we have already a work done, approved by the whole community of ICANN, so I think that we may need to look, and we don't have to ask the board to comment because it's already... there is already a condition from the subgroup about all aspects of diversity at ICANN. The second point is about the capacity

building. I don't think that we have to make more bureaucracy creating a new sub group about capacity building, etc. It is very easy for the capacity building, just define your need, define your date and define the tool of capacity building that you want, and give that to the capacity building working group. The capacity building working group has the experience to do that. Just ask for [inaudible] and it shall be done, so I hope that we make things simpler. I have the feeling that we are going into a very complex process, that may [inaudible] from the main issue that was the hot topics at AFRALO, the hot topics that have high interest in AFRALO, so we have to take those topics and we have to have an implementation plan for those topics to be more clear, better explained, better understood for all our community, our AFRALO community, thank you.

DAVE KISSOONDOYAL:

Thank you Tijani for your valuable input and your views, well noted. Thank you very much indeed. As I mentioned earlier in this case, we need to create this synergy with the capacity working group, so basically the group, the capacity building working group is there so we just need to provide the input, what we need to do, and as you mentioned we need to provide the dates so that you and your team can do the capacity building. Thank you very much. So, we have Fatimata, OK Fatimata, the floor is yours.

FATIMATA SEYE SYLLA:

Thank you everyone, this is Fatimata speaking. I do agree with what Tijani said about the work that has already been done, in terms of

diversity. But, as far as that group, I would like to ask that there is further reflection. Diversity is not necessarily just people, there's also the issue of accessibility. So, excuse me, I have to ask her to speak a little louder. OK, so she is going to repeat the last sentences. I would like to invite the group to really think about the other types of diversity, not necessarily just gender diversity, you know woman or man, but there are other types of diversity. For example, there is the question of handicapped people, disabled people, so how can we involve them more, this is something that we need to take into consideration. You know diversity is inclusion in general, it's not just gender male female diversity, I just want to mention that. That's it.

DAVE KISSOONDOYAL:

Thank you very much Fatimata. Yes you are right, [inaudible] when we discussed this we did not want it to talk about only gender diversity but also geographic diversity, but perhaps we [inaudible] to the board level where the board already makes provisions to have membership in all parts of the world. So, geographic diversity is there, we tried to raise the issue about gender diversity, but Tijani already mentioned the work is being done, but I admit, that OK, we completely miss the part for the excluded, like the disabled people, handicapped etc, very good point, I would say that, thank you very much. So, Tijani again, I can see your hand up. Tijani?

TIJANI BEN JEMAA:

Yes Dave, I am on the French channel, this is Tijani speaking. I hope I can be heard.

DAVE KISSOONDOYAL: Yes.

TIJANI BEN JEMAA: So, I just wanted to speak to Fatimata about the question of diversity and the different types of diversity, you need to read the report of the diversity working group, there is an extensive report that has been published, the group has been working for several months, so the first thing is to read that before reinventing the wheel, basically. I just wanted to mention that. Thank you.

DAVE KISSOONDOYAL: Thank you Tijani, point noted. I have also not read that report, but thanks for ringing the bell, I am going to go through that report, thank you very much. Fatimata again?

FATIMATA SEYE SYLLA: Yes. Just quickly, to react because what I was speaking to is the different points that were on the presentation that were displayed on the presentation that was given to us. I did not read the report either, but I just wanted to mention that I was rebounding on what was displayed in the presentation, so I just simply have a suggestion as to what was presented.

DAVE KISSOONDOYAL: OK, thank you Fatimata point noted. We have other members who want to react?

YUSIF AMADU: Hello? Hello?

DAVE KISSOONDOYAL: Yes, who is speaking please?

YUSIF AMADU: This is Yusif.

DAVE KISSOONDOYAL: Yes, go ahead please.

YUSIF AMADU: I would like to comment on the Tijani's comment on the working groups. He said, since we already have a working group there is no need to form a new one, that is a very good idea. What I am saying is, is it possible there can a room, or there should be room for other members to join a working group.

DAVE KISSOONDOYAL: Any working group?

YUSIF AMADU: [inaudible] form a working group, it is a good idea, but what I am saying is, [inaudible] room for new members to join the working group to contribute?

DAVE KISSOONDOYAL: Yes, if Tijani can correct me, I think any member can join any working group, it is not a closed working group. Any member can join by sending an email to the... to staff, if it's not mistaken.

UNKNOWN SPEAKER: [inaudible]. I do confirm that the capacity building working group is absolutely open to every and each one who wants to [inaudible].

UNKNOWN SPEAKER: [inaudible] in all parts of the world [inaudible] more or less free [inaudible].

DAVE KISSOONDOYAL: OK, your point is noted, we did mention on the capacity building section drafted by Abdulkarim, we did talk about social media, but it's good that OK, you mention the point again. Thank you very much.

UNKNOWN SPEAKER: You're welcome.

DAVE KISSOONDOYAL: OK, welcome Abdeldjalil, he has joined the room. So any feedback.

UNKNOWN SPEAKER: Silvia has her hand up.

SILVIA VIVANCO: Thank you yes. Dave, this is Silvia, may I speak.

DAVE KISSOONDOYAL: Yes Silvia.

SILVIA VIVANCO: OK, yes. Just a couple of comments from the staff perspective. I have noted the requirements and first of all congratulations on this very ambitious plan, very complete plan from AFRALO to highlight the hot topics, a couple of questions and comments, is are they organized? I am looking at the timeline and the group is [inaudible] are they organized in any order of priority for AFRALO or are they all equally important? This question is related to the timeline and the recommendation will be from the staff perspective I think Tijani's idea to combine the efforts of the capacity building working group as a platform is great, to use that working group which is very knowledgeable about the techniques and the logistics to carry out capacity building activities, so we support that idea very much, and related to that, in the terms of timelines, I would like to stress the need to give staff, particularly the translation and interpretation services the required time to present, prepare, and to translate documents and to be ready also to provide support if you need conference call. Normally for conference calls, we need at least a week to be able to book interpreters, and for documents, depending on

the length of the document, normally it's a week turnaround timeline to be able to translate any document. That please, I ask you to take into account whenever you are scheduling these events, the webinars, and the timeline. Yes, I think those are my comments so far thank you.

DAVE KISSOONDOYAL: OK, thank you very much Silvia for your valuable comments. Concerning the importance of the hot topic items, so far we have not prioritized at the co-chair level, we leave it on the working group to decide if we need to give any hot topic any priority. But, concerning the... your comments about ample time timeframe for translation, even for conference calls etc, yes, we do agree that we are not going to request like conference calls or translation of documents to be done like in [inaudible]. Before we did not have any, but now we have this working group, [inaudible].

YESIM NAZLAR: This is Yesim speaking, apologies for this message being played, we are looking into this right now. Dave are you still on the line?

DAVE KISSOONDOYAL: Yes, I am here. Can I continue please?

YESIM NAZLAR: Yes, please. Thank you. Dave? If you are speaking, we cannot hear you. OK, I am trying to make sure that Dave's line is unmuted.

DAVE KISSOONDOYAL: Hello?

YESIM NAZLAR: Dave, yes we can hear you now. Thank you, please go ahead. Apologies for this technical issue.

DAVE KISSOONDOYAL: No worries, OK, so what I was telling before is that before we did not have any implementation plan. Right now we are starting working on a plan which we are going to implement and then we are going to take time that is going to be needed, we are not going to do anything [inaudible]. We are going to take the time and give ample notice to the staff for conference call or translation of a document etc. So I want to ask you Silvia, OK, this plan will not be complete without the involvement of staff, and we do appreciate ICANN staff involvement in all our activities, and we are not going to make the lives difficult of our staff, this I can assure you. Thank you. We have no hands, so we can move on the next item of the agenda, discussions on timeline. Any feedback from members as to when we want the webinars to start or perhaps Tijani can give some feedback, on where [inaudible], how often he does the capacity building webinars, so that we can pop in. Tijani you have the floor.

TIJANI BEN JEMAA: Thank you Dave. As for webinars, just give your plan, just give what are the topics you want to address first, what is the date you want and when you want it exactly and it will be done. We have already a

program for the year but we can insert any other activity during the year, the only problem is to avoid, to have conflict with for example, the ICANN meetings, because this will be impossible to have any kind of webinar at this time, and try also to avoid other important activities that can happen at the same time. In this case you'll not have attendance. Try to have your program well defined with topics, time, and date. We will insert it in our program and it will be done, thank you.

DAVE KISSOONDOYAL:

Thank you very much Tijani. So, what we are going to action item for the co-chairs, we are going to fill in the dates and the topics and then send to Tijani a provisional timeframe and then send to Tijani, and then Tijani if you can see on your side whether there is any conflict or staff availability etc, and then come back to use. We, the three co-chairs, we are going to send the suggestions to you. Thank you very much.

TIJANI BEN JEMAA:

Thank you Dave. Just avoid the short notice, because if you want us to try to avoid conflicts we need time for that, so try to give us sufficient time to check all other activities so that you will not have time conflicts with other activities that may reduce the attendance of your webinar. Thank you.

DAVE KISSOONDOYAL:

Thank you Tijani, we are not going to have any webinar before the ICANN meeting, for sure, it will be much later after the Panama meeting but we are going to send you the scheduling.

TIJANI BEN JEMAA: OK, thank you.

DAVE KISSOONDOYAL: Thank you, if there is no hands raised.

YUSIF AMADU: Hello?

DAVE KISSOONDOYAL: Yes.

YUSIF AMADU: This is Yusif.

DAVE KISSOONDOYAL: Yes Yusif, go ahead please.

YUSIF AMADU: Concerning the timeline, I think it is a good idea the co-chairs come up with the timeline, but it's better if the members can see and read the comments before sending it to Tijani. [inaudible] timeline, [inaudible] to avoid [inaudible].

DAVE KISSOONDOYAL: OK, I understand Yusif, we are going to instead of sending the scheduling to Tijani, we are going to send it to the list, so that members can give feedback before sending to Tijani, your suggestion noted, thank you.

YUSIF AMADU: OK, thank you.

DAVE KISSOONDOYAL: Any further comments from members please? I do not see any raised hand, so we move to the next item of the agenda, the fifth item which will be the date for the next meeting and the agenda items. I'll leave the floor open any suggestion for the next meeting date in the agenda? Any suggestion please?

SILVIA VIVANCO: Hello, yes this is Silvia Vivanco from staff. Just I put down on the chat, that this week is the last week of interpretation, so the interpreters will resume their work on the week of July 9th, so after July... during that week July 9th and onwards you can schedule your meeting. Thank you.

DAVE KISSOONDOYAL: OK Silvia, point noted. Then we have Tijani who wants to comment, Tijani go ahead please.

TIJANI BEN JEMAA: Thank you very much Dave, as for the next meeting date, I don't think that we have to make very frequent meetings, very frequent calls, because now you already assembled the draft or the final implementation plan, and now we need to have it implemented so we need to have work, not during meetings but between meetings, so please, I think we are starting the... we are going to the ICANN meeting in Panama, and then after that if you [inaudible], I don't know if you will have the availability of people during the summer, but in the meantime work should continue out of the meeting. The next meeting should be to asses the steps [inaudible]. Thank you.

DAVE KISSOONDOYAL: Thank you Tijani, your point noted. OK, what we will do, we're going to discuss on the mailing list if there is any urgency for a meeting and we are going to follow the implementation plan on the mailing list. Then, if there's any need for any meeting then we are going to discuss it on the list, and then decide the date ultimately. Thank you very much. So, the last item of the agenda any other business, is there any point which you want to raise or anything we have not discussed in this item of the agenda? OK Tijani, go ahead please.

TIJANI BEN JEMAA: Thank you very much, as any other business, I would like to express my disappointment to see that we are today now, we are only 6 persons on the call, and this is really a problem. There is a lot of energy deployed to have this call [inaudible], and if there is only very few people attending it is really disappointing. Please try to think about this and find the right

time, and ask first, I propose to make a survey to see when people want to join the call, and once you have the best slot to try to program your meetings during the slot. If you still don't have sufficient people attending this is a problem, we have to find a solution because I am really... I find that it is more or less wasting the time of people who come, because the others are not interested it seems, and this is a problem, we need to tell them. So try to think about it. Thank you.

DAVE KISSOONDOYAL:

Yes thank you very much Tijani for your point raised, but I think that OK, I don't think the persons who have not come [inaudible] to have a meeting before going to the Panama meeting and we wanted to have this meeting especially for two reasons. The first reason being that we wanted to have a meeting so that the staff knows exactly how much involvement they would need and whether we will need any finance [inaudible]. We decided that OK, we need to do the meeting as early as possible, and the second point I think, since we did this meeting we scheduled it without giving too much notice so perhaps the holy month of Ramadan also had some impact, because people, different people do their [inaudible] at different times, so it could be the reason. OK, next time we are going to give ample notice for people to join in and we are going to do a Doodle poll where we are going to have lots of options. I admit that OK, too less participation is really going to discourage us, but we are not going to be discouraged, we are going to [inaudible] and then I am sure we are going to have more participation later on. Thank you. OK, so with this if we do not have any further comments, I thank all the members present, I thank Silvia an Yesim for their collaboration, I thank all the interpreters for doing a wonderful job of translation, and I

thank all the members so thank you very much and I wish you good evening, good day, good night, thank you very much and then we are going to follow up on the mailing list. Thank you everybody, thank you and bye-bye.

UNKNOWN SPEAKER: Thank you, this meeting is now adjourned. Have a lovely rest of the day bye-bye.

[END OF TRANSCRIPTION]